
 
 

“E tū kahikatea” 

OUR MISSION STATEMENT 
To ensure all of our tamariki achieve success within our culturally dynamic society. 

 
 
 
 

School Activities to Diarise for Term Two 
 

May   16 PTA Meeting 7.30 staff room 
  17 ICAS Digital Technologies Exam 

19 Whanau Meeting 7.00 staff room 
29 Samoan Language Week 
31 ICAS Science Exam 

June 03 Voting for BOT closes 
06 Queen’s Birthday – School Closed  

 06  Matariki Week 
 07 Junior Cross Country 
 09 Result of BOT election announced 
 09  Postponement Day for Junior Cross Country 
 15 ICAS Spelling/Writing Exam 
 16 BOT Meeting 
 28 Senior Cross Country  
 28 Vision and Hearing Testing 
 29 Parent conferences – School closes at 2.00 p.m. 
 30 Parent Conferences 
 30  Postponement Day Senior Cross Country 
July 05 Marae Visit 

08 Last day of term – School closes at 2.45 

 
Kia Ora Koutou Katoa 
Dear Parents, Caregivers and Whaanau, 
Welcome back to term 2 and we trust everyone has an enjoyable break with their families. We 
have had such a positive response to the majority of school notices being sent home via email we 
are now including the principal’s newsletter in this initiative so this will be the last paper copy of 
my newsletter. 
If, however, you would prefer to receive correspondence in the paper form, please fill out the slip 
at the end of this newsletter and return to the school office. 
 
We are very aware that, as a school we are very much a reflection of our community, and by 
sharing the following letter with you I think you will all agree we have a wonderful community 
here at Woodstock School.  
 

 

WOODSTOCK SCHOOL 

Email:  front office@woodstock.school.nz  

School web site ;  http://www.woodstock.school.nz/  

School Blog: http://woodstockschoolnz.blogspot.com .   
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When my husband became critically ill last year and had to be flown back to New Zealand from 

Samoa, it was during the school holidays.  By the time school was back, things were looking a 

bit better and he was going to make it.  When term 3 started, we were inundated with offers of 

help for childcare and other things from the amazing community at Woodstock School.  One of 

the things the school community did for us was to cook a beautiful meal once a week.  It was 

handed to us discretely and often in disposable containers, and we enjoyed every mouthful. 

Lƴ ŎŀǎŜ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ǘƘƛƴƪƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ ōŜŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƘŜƭǇǎ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǿƘƻ 

are going through something unexpected, or who are finding things harder than usual, I would 

say please put your name on the list and do it.  There is nothing more personal and beautiful 

than giving your time; I still get emotional when I think about people cooking for us at the most 

ŘƛŦŦƛŎǳƭǘ ǘƛƳŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƭƛǾŜǎ όŀƴŘΣ ƛƴ ŦŀŎǘΣ LΩƳ ǘŜŀǊƛƴƎ ǳǇ ŀǎ L ǘȅǇŜΗύΦ  Every meal was simple and 

tasty, donated anonymously (which is a shame ς LΩŘ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǊŜŎƛǇŜǎΗύ ŀƴŘ ǎƻ 

gratefully received. 

The thing our experience of receiving meals from families at Woodstock School showed us the 

most was what an awesome and supportive community of people we are.  We care enough to 

offer our time, love and attention to those in our community who need it. 

L ŎŀƴΩǘ ǘƘŀƴƪ ǘƘŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǿƘƻ ƳŀŘŜ ǳǎ ƳŜŀƭǎ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ ς from the bottom of our hearts, we are 

grateful xx 

Laura Strawbridge 

If you would like to contribute to this amazing service please contact go online 

http://www.takethemameal.com/meals.php?t=MHYW0719 

 

Learning and School Activities  

We are respectful, we listen, we learn - IŜ ǊǁǇǹ ƳŀƴŀŀƪƛΣ ƘŜ ǊǁǇǹ ǿƘŀƪŀǊƻƴƎƻΣ ƘŜ ǊǁǇǹ ŀƪƻ 
Ƴņǘƻǳ 

 
This week Room 3 have been learning about 
policemen and police women. In Room 3 we have a 
police wall that is filled with different activities. Room 
3 have loved matching police sentences to pictures, 

putting the 
cut up 
sentences 
in the 
correct order 
and drawing 
pictures of 
policemen 
and their 
cars.  
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Talofa, Kia ora and greetings to you all from  
Pohutukawa Syndicate 

 

We hope that you all had a restful break, getting to know your kids again, and our students are now well 

settled back into school. 

TOPICS/BIG LEARNING: This term we continue with our Enviro.Studies as the theme for our Social 

Studies unit. The students will learn about various aspects of pollution and waste management, 

and how this applies to Woodstock school, in practice. Having studied aspects of pollution and 

waste management, the students will create an action plan for the School, reviewing the 

efficiencies of current waste systems, and making recommendations for further development. 

CROSS-COUNTRY άaƻǾŜ LǘΣ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ LǘΗέ DAY: Students will begin training for Cross Country this 
week, with their teachers, and also with Project Energise. Please check that they have packed 
shoes, and some kind of running gear which they can change out of, after training. Running in 
jeans is not helpful to training, and we appreciate your assistance in checking that they have 
suitable clothing to train in.  This year, our annual cross country άaƻǾŜ LǘΣ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ LǘΗέ day is 
being held in Week 9 on Tuesday 28 June with the postponement date being Thursday 30 June.  
 
SAMOAN LANGUAGE WEEK - 29 May, AND MATARIKI WEEK -  6 June: We look forward to 
celebrating both events with our new tutors for Pasifika and Kapahaka, Whaea Jeanette and 
Matua Dave. As a school we will be visiting the Fairfield College Marae on Tuesday 5 July. 
 
HOMEWORK: Teachers will continue to set homework activities which cover class room learning 
specifically.  It is important that students follow up regularly to complete their homework in the 
Senior School. Completing homework tasks regularly develops study habits, and helps reinforce 
classroom learning. Parents, please see your teacher if you need assistance with helping your child 
complete their homework. Sharing homework with them, as a task you do together, shows that 
you value their learning. 
 
ICAS Tests for Digital/Technology will be in Week 3, Science in Week 5, and Writing/ Spelling in 
Week 7. 
 
WINTER ILLS: If your child is ill with a cold, or ‘flu’, please be mindful that they would be best kept 
at home, to recover. We appreciate always, a donation of tissues over the winter months, and we 
encourage students not to wear shoes inside. Students are able to bring their slippers, or thick 
socks, to keep warm. 
 
PARENTS- If you have a Y5/6 female student who may need to use our separate bathroom, please 
let your classroom teacher, or Ms. Read know. 
 
PORTFOLIO REPORTING AND PARENT INTERVIEWS  will occur in Week 9, June 29 and 30. This is 
an important opportunity to catch up on your child’s learning progress.  See you there!!! 
The Pohutukawa Team: Chris Read, John Ward, Thomas McVie and Margaret Bull  
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Kauri Syndicate 
  

      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our Kauri Syndicate’s Big Learning focus is in the area of Social Sciences this term.  The exciting 
units of learning for Rooms 5, 6, 7, 10 and 11 have all been created specifically for the needs of the 
individual class groups.  There is an overall theme of building positive relationships and exploring 
the concept of ‘culture’.  The children will be encouraged to come home and share their learning 
with you.  We will also be sending home small home-learning tasks that will require the children to 
ask questions and explore the topic with whanau and friends.  
  
Oral Language: Expanding children’s vocabulary and conversational skills         
Written Language: Conveying a clear, crafted message to an audience 
Reading: Reading for Meaning (Comprehension Strategies)         
Maths: Measurement, Numeracy, Fractions           
Health and Physical Education: Winters Sports Skills 
Cross Country Training (Rooms 5,6,7 – Junior Cross Country; Rooms 10 & 11 – Senior Cross County 
and Move It Challenge) 
Maori Language: Pronunciation, Greetings, Waiata, Matariki, Marae Visit, Samoan Language Week 
Celebrations.                                                                                            
Visual Art: Cultural Appreciation 
Enviro-Schools: How we contribute to, and participate in ‘our Enviro-School.’ This includes 
supporting our Nude Food and Waste Free initiatives.  
  
COOLER MONTHS: With the cooler months, children are allowed to wear their slippers at school.  
A box of tissues, donated to the classroom is always appreciated too. 
  
SPARE CLOTHING: Please keep a spare set of clothes in your child’s bag at all times.  There are 
many incidents that occur at school that result in a change of clothes being needed (e.g. messy 
activities, falling over in puddles).  If your child does not have spare clothing you will be contacted 
to come into school to bring some.  No matter the age of the children, we still recommend they 
have spare clothes at school. 
  
YEAR 4 Camp: Thank you to those who have paid their camp fees.  Please keep the payments 
coming in.  Very soon we will be informing you of those parents who will be accompanying us on 
the camp.  We have had an overwhelming response and we would like to thank the large number 
of parents who have volunteered their time.  Unfortunately, we are unable to take all parents who 
have offered to come, due to costs.   Please do not be offended if you are not on the list.  We 
would like to remind you there will be another opportunity to volunteer your time for the Year 5/6 
camp in 2017).    
  
Woodstock School’s WEBSITE: You can log onto our school website at the following address:                  
www.woodstock.school.nz/ 
 
SCHOOL FACEBOOK PAGE: Join us on our page called ‘Woodstock Primary School’.  It is an 

http://www.woodstock.school.nz/


excellent way to stay informed of events and reminders.  We also regularly post photos of 
everyday life and learning celebrations at school. 
 
Syndicate BLOGS:  Please check out our individual Syndicate Blogs  and sign up so you can be 
notified when we add our learning experiences to share with you.  We are very excited about the 
opportunities this creates   

http://woodstockkauri.blogspot.co.nz 
The blog also provides a fabulous learning tool that the children can access from home for 
homework, to support their learning that occurs in the classroom programmes. 
  
The Kauri Team: Rachael Tangney, Bridget Gibson, Leigh Phipps, Vanessa Lynn, Mandy Croucher  

Chiefs Rugby Visitors 

 

Woodstock School was fortunate enough to have been selected to have some Chiefs players visit 
and talk with our students last Friday. The players who we hosted were: Atu Moli, Pauiasi Manu, 
James Lowe and Richard Judd (from Chiefs Development squad). Coach Andrew Strawbridge was 
there as well. The students asked very interesting and pertinent questions, with ‘the boys’ 
enjoying their time with us.  
 

Bullying 

BULLYING… one of those words we often hear about. Bullying is not new and is an issue that all schools face 

albeit in varying degrees of severity and impact. 

But what is Bullying? It is important for us the educators, and parents, to have an understanding of what 

bullying has been defined as. It has been made clear in the Ministry of Education publication, ‘Bullying 

prevention and response: A guide for schools’ that bullying is one particular form of aggressive behaviour. 

It can be covert (indirect or hidden or less easily observed) or overt (direct and easily observed) in nature. 

Most widely accepted definitions of bullying behaviour are based around the following four characteristics.  

Bullying is: 
Deliberate – there is an intention to cause physical and/or psychological pain or discomfort to another 
person 
Involves a power imbalance – there is an actual or perceived unequal relationship between the target and 
the initiator that may be based on physical size, age, gender, social status or digital capability and access 

http://woodstockkauri.blogspot.co.nz/


Has an element of repetition – bullying behaviour is usually not one-off. It is repeated over time, with the 
threat of further incidents leading to fear and anxiety. Repeated acts of bullying may involve single acts with 
different targets, as well as multiple acts with the same target. 
Harmful – there is short or long-term physical or psychological harm to the target (eg, as a result of 
coercion or intimidation). 
 
The National Administration Guideline 5 (NAG 5) clearly outlines, each Board of Trustees is required to  
a) provide a safe physical and emotional environment for students; and 
c) comply in full with any legislation currently in force or that may be developed to ensure the safety of 
students and employees. 
Within Woodstock School, in general, most, if any, bullying incidents tend to be mild bullying behaviour 

which can be managed by students themselves with support from classroom teachers or moderate 

behaviour, in which the school can manage response internally.  

As a school we are always strive to do better. To ensure we are providing a safe physical and emotional 
environment to our students we have implemented a number of initiatives into our school wide 
programme: 

¶ Cool Schools - This actively supports the development of social skills and gives the students 
confidence to deal with conflict. 

¶ Restorative Practise which proactively emphasises building and restoring relationships. This in turn 
enhances the skills learnt from Cool Schools. 

 
Needless to say that alongside giving our students strategies to deal with conflict it is very important that if 

they are having issues they must talk to their classroom teacher or parent so the problem can be dealt 

with. 

Greeny Gardeners Club 

Our Enviro Team are still looking for helpers!  Helpers to guide us, share some of their valuable 
time with our eager enviro agents and also share some of their love of the outdoors with our 
students.  We are asking for people to volunteer their time for 1 school lunch time on a regular 
basis.  (Once a week or once a fortnight).  These sessions would be during lunch hours here at 
school. (12.15-1.05pm).  
At present, Mondays and Thursdays would be the best days, but we are totally flexible and any 
offers or suggestions would be greatly received. 
Our volunteers can be anyone in the community, who would be happy to spend time working 
alongside our students; overseen by Mrs Phipps and Mrs Tangney.  The children would be 
gardening – planting, weeding, creating and learning about how to make a difference in our school 
environment.   
We would like to have regular helpers so we can establish consistency for the students. If 
however, you or someone you know is available for a ‘one off’ session, we would love to hear from 
you also. 
We believe this is an exciting way to bring the community into school with positive benefits for the 
children, the environment, and those people who choose to help us out. 
If you think this is you, or you know of anyone in the community who would like to come along, 
can you please email Rachael Tangney at rachaelt@woodstock.school.nz, so we can begin this 
exciting new initiative. 
 
We look forward to hearing from you. 
Enviro Team 
 
 

mailto:rachaelt@woodstock.school.nz


Gymnastics 
 

Our experienced, passionate and 
voluntary gymnastic coach who has 
led Woodstock school’s gymnastic 
programme for the past 21 years is 
no longer able to take the 
programme due to personal reasons. 
We are extremely grateful for her 
incredible support and dedication to 
gymnastic over the years. She will be 
hugely missed.  
We now require an adult (or two) to 
lead the gymnastic sports code for 
Woodstock school. This person would 
be fully supported by the teachers in 
charge of organising gymnastics. The 
role involves:  

 
 

¶ Two lunch time practises a week (Term 2 & 3) 

¶ Take group warm ups  

¶ Teach the set floor routines  

¶ Attend interschool gymnastic competitions, alongside a teacher  

¶ Be supportive and enthusiastic towards all students.  

¶ Ensure safe practises at all times.  
 
Unfortunately, if we are unsuccessful in finding a new coach we will have to cancel the 
school’s gymnastics programme for this year.  
 
If you can help, please sign and return the slip at the end of this newsletter. 
 
 
 
Woodstock School Water Warrior 
We are the Woodstock Water Warriors - 
saving water at our school. Each Friday 
we check the water meter to see how 
much we have used. 
We have made a graph to show how 
much water we use.  
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We talk at assembly to encourage everybody to stop using too much water. We have made 
posters for the toilets that say: “Don’t make me go dink in the sink” 
 
So children remember not to block our drains with paper towels and cause floods in the 
toilets. We also have a bucket that we use to collect dripping water. We use this to water our 
plants. 

“Smart Water starts with you!” 
Lachlan, Saul, Jack, Shilah, Elyse, Lukcas and Michelia. 
 
 
 

 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES ELECTIONS 
 

In May/June this year are the triennial Board of Trustees Elections. Our Board has five Parent 
Representative Positions. Becoming a Board Member is a great way to give back to the community 
and provides a real insight into the education of your child. If you are interested in finding out 
more, please leave your name at the school office so Sean Lewis, our current BOT Chairperson can 
make contact with you. The New Zealand Schools Trustees Association have a website with some 
further information: http://www.trustee-election.co.nz/  
 
 
 
 
Tēnā koutou katoa 
Nau mai haere mai, and welcome back to another fabulous term - we hope you enjoyed your 
holidays.  

News From the Whaanau Awhina 
 

News From the Board of Trustees 
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It's always important to remember those who have gone before us and I'd like acknowledge and 
congratulate Kirani Pritchard (Woodstock Leaver 2014) for recently being appointed Head Boy at 
Peachgrove Intermediate. Kirani's appointment is a fine example of what can happen when you 
work hard, try your best and have the support of whānau - ngā mihi Kirani, me tō whānau.  
 
We'd like to congratulate all those whānau who 
participated in any of the kapa haka regionals in recent 
weeks. If you ever get the opportunity to attend one of 
these, please take it up. These spectacular performances 
are the result of many hours of practice, sheer 
determination, mana, ihi and wehi - it truely is a beautiful 
culture to watch in action.  
 
This term is another busy term for Whānau Āwhina, with 
Matariki and Te Wiki o Te Reo Māori coming up in the next 
few weeks. We will be working alongside Whaea Jeanette 
on these celebrations and we hope as many of us as 
possible will get involved, so watch this space. 
 
We welcome anyone and everyone to our hui (meetings) where we discuss the issues that affect 
our tamariki māori. As tangata whenua (people of this land) we also invite other cultures to share 
traditions with us - we'd love to see some of what, you celebrate in your native lands. 
 
As per usual, Whānau Āwhina meet on the 3rd Thursday of each term, at 7pm. Our next hui is next 
Thursday (May 19th) – we look forward to seeing you there. 
 
Hei konā, Kaaro Iti-Moeke 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Hi Everyone 
This term the PTA are continuing to promote the Apple Sales. We will run this for another three 
weeks and then reassess how the community have taken to this replacement from Chocolate 
Sales. Please support the Apple Sales as best as you can. 
Also we have the first Oxford Pie Promotion which is just in time for winter sport and colder days. 
Remember that there are others in the community that might enjoy pies so take the order form to 
your work, club or sports group as well. Collect up all the money and then make an internet 
payment OR put the money in a sealed envelope through the Office slot. All orders must be in by 
Friday 20 May at 3:00 pm. 
Both these fundraisers, are to complete the payments on the last interactive whiteboard so that 
all our classes can enjoy this amazing teaching tool. 

News From the P.T.A. 
 



Later this term we will have the Senior and Junior Disco, more information to follow as these are 
organised. 
In the meantime, enjoy term two and the winter sports season, or hunker down and keep warm 
through winter. 
 

Our next PTA meeting is Monday 16 May at 7:30 in the Staffroom at Woodstock 
 
 
 
 

We would like to welcome the following students to our school: 
 

Giselle Peters, Olivia White, Paea Malua, Kingston Nerehona, Simeon Jewkes,  
Kebone Nkhasi, Isra Nour, Know Meade, Alayna Leney, Kenneth Leney 

 
Scholastic Lucky Book Club 
Scholastic Lucky Book Club closes on 16 May.  You can order online.  They apologised for the late 
arrival of offer 1 books. 
 
Yummy Apple Stickers  
Please collect the Yummy Apple stickers and panels and return them to the school in 
September.  Our school gets sports equipment based on the number of stickers and panels that 
we send it.  Thanks for your support.   
 
 
 
 
Do you want to make a difference in a child’s life? 
Child, Youth and Family are currently looking for people in this area who can offer safe, caring, stable 
homes for young people in need of short term care, time out over weekends and/or holidays, or a home for 
life. 
Our team will support you to understand and manage the challenges of fostering a young person, and we 
will be there with you to celebrate the successes. 
You may be surprised; you could be just the right person to offer your care to a young person who needs 
you! 
If you are interested in finding out more, or know someone who may be interested, or if you think you 
might be able to help in some other way then we would love to hear from you! 
Please call Johnson Taoho, Care Services Manager, on 07 957 4740 or email johnson.taoho001@cyf.govt.nz 
 

 
 
E rapu ana a Te Tari Awhina i te Tamaiti, te Rangatahi, tae atu ki te whenua i te hunga e kaha ana ki te tiaki I 
ngā Tamariki o ngā tini taipakeke, ā, kia whai pānga nui hoki ki tō rātau ao.  
Mēnā kei te hiahia ki tēnei mahi, kei te hiahia mohio rānei koe mō te mahi kaitiaki me ngā tautoko hoki. 
Whakapā atu ki a Johnson Taoho 07 957 4740 or Johnson.taoho001@cyf.govt.nz 
 

Welcome 
 

Community News 
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WANTED: Alive and having your say! 
Grandparents raising children 

 
According to the last census, there are 9500 families out there where grandchildren/ mokopuna are being 
raised by their grandparents, great-grandparents and other kin. 
If you are such a family, or know such a family, we want to hear from you. We know that you are raising 
children who may otherwise be in foster care and who may have lots of special needs. 
We know that you may have had battles with government agencies, health and education services and 
even in the courts. 
 
Our survey gives you a chance to have your say, to tell your story, to tell us how things needs to change to 
make your lives better. 
 
Now is the time!  The survey will run until mid-May 2016.  It can be completed online on a computer or 
smart phone, by telephone or on paper. 

Either, go online at www.grg.org.nz  and follow the links.  If you donõt have a 
computer, go to your local library and ask them to help you get set up ð then it is 
easy! 

Or, ring Liz (free) at 0800 78 78 75  toé  
ask us to email you a link to the survey, or  
ask us to do it with you over the phone, or  
ask us for a paper copy.  
 

If you are in a school, community group or support agency, please help us reach people you know who are 
raising their grandchildren. Also, please offer your help to support these families to complete the survey. 

 
This message is authorised by Kate Bundle of GRG Trust. Contact me with any questions at 
0272446763 or kate@grg.org.nz. 
Contact Liz Gordon at Pūkeko Research Limited on 0800 78 78 75 to get access to the survey or ask 
questions about it. 
 
Young Engineers starting Thursday 12th May 

The Young Engineers 

programme is a fun and 

engaging programme 

that teaches children 

about the basic 

principles of 

engineering and physics 

using motorised Lego! 

Children from Year 2-

Year 8 will enjoy the practical hands-on learning environment which 

lasts for 75mins.  

http://www.grg.org.nz/
mailto:kate@grg.org.nz


Young Engineers will be starting next week at various locations including Gordonton School, Hukanui 

School, Hautapu School, Claudelands, Dinsdale, Leamington and Silverdale.  

To enrol or find out more – go online to www.youngengineers.nz or contact Ariana on 021-2424567 

or ariana@youngengineers.nz 

Playground Magazine is Live 

PLAYGROUND has activities available so please use the link to go through our website to find something for your 
child.  We have Martial arts, Disney on ice, Kip McGrath, Iceage on ice, dance and more.  Simply 
visit http://www.playground.org.nz/   

 
Saturday Morning Music Classes  
The first session for Term 2 of the Hamilton Community Centre of Music is on Saturday 7th May. Located on 
the University of Waikato campus, this charitable trust offers group tuition in a wide range of musical 
instruments, for all ages (from 3 to retired) and ability levels, at very affordable rates ($65/term for most 
instruments for children under 16). Classes are held between 8am and 12:30pm on Saturday mornings 
during primary school terms. The enrolment fee for an instrument class also includes participation in any 
one of the following:  an ensemble (string, guitar, flute or keyboard), our concert band, or the HCCM 
Sinfonia Orchestra.  
 

Also available for children ages 3 through 12 is our Music Makers programme. Based on the Orff-Kodaly 
principles of music education, these classes incorporate singing, movement and simple percussion 
instruments to encourage musical enjoyment and exploration. Term fees from $35. 
Contact us via our website http://www.hccm.ac.nz/ or on 07 838 4611.  
 
 

 

 
Bellyful 

Bellyful providing meals for families with new-born babies and families who are struggling with 
illness. 
If you or a family you know could use our service them please contact us. Referrals can be made 
via our website or by phone. 
Donations, donations, donations! OK so we’re not too shy to ask! Bellyful is a service that depends 
on the generosity of people and businesses in the community. 
The easiest way to donate is on our website. 
If you’d like to donate your time to this service please contact us to find out ways in which you can 
help. 
For more information about Bellyful or to make a donation or referral please contact us : 
Freephone 0508 BELLYFUL 
Mobile 021 1000 406 

http://www.youngengineers.nz/
mailto:ariana@youngengineers.nz
http://www.playground.org.nz/
http://www.hccm.ac.nz/


Collete.savage@bellyful.org.nz 
www.bellyful.org.nz 
Megan.thorn@bellyful.org.nz 
Mobile 021 509 944 
Facebook ‘Bellyful Hamilton’ 
Twitter @bellyful_nz 
 
 
 

Welcome to Rep Rugby 2016 
Rep Contacts 

Graham Wallace 0273425278 
Haley Slater 0210590036 
Joe Graham 0276121507 

WAIKATO CENTRAL JUNIOR RUGBY 
CODE OF CONDUCT 

 
 
 

WHEN PLAYING SPORT WE AGREE WE WILL: 

¶ Enjoy ourselves 

¶ Play within the rules 

¶ Respect the referees and umpires 

¶ Respect the opposition and their supporters 

¶ Be gracious winners and dignified losers 

¶ Play hard but play fair. 
 
SPECTATOR / PARENT CODE OF BEHAVIOUR: 

¶ Applaud the performance of both teams. 

¶ Be positive with the referee. 

¶ Acknowledge the efforts of the referee. 

¶ Let players play their game – not your game. 

¶ Praise efforts – not results. 

¶ Set an example for the children. 
 

Trials / Training Sessions for Gwynne Shield at Swarbrick Park 2016 
Gwynne Shield 

– School based rugby not club based tournament 
– boys, girls, league players, football whatever 

– Any non rugby registered players will be registered with NZRU if necessary. 
- 12 years and under and not at High School 

- Under 60kg on trial day (but under 57kg for game day) Sunday 15th May at 9.15am – 
 

Weigh In – Begin Skills sessions at 10am / 10.30am - 11.30am Game / Debriefing Sunday 
22nd May at 9.15am – Weigh In – Begin Skills sessions 10am / 10.30am – 11.30am Game / 
Debriefing 2016 Gwynne Shield Dates: Sunday 10th July – Sunday 17th July (to be 
confirmed)  

mailto:Collete.savage@bellyful.org.nz
http://www.bellyful.org.nz/
mailto:Megan.thorn@bellyful.org.nz


 
 

The Waikato Central Junior Rugby website page has a lot of information that you will find 
useful. Follow the link on here to find more information www.wcjr.org.nz 

Side line behaviour – Please remember that bad behaviour towards the players is not 
expectable, the players are just kids and rugby is just a game and it’s about enjoying the 

game. 
Zero Torrance Policy for coaches, managers and reserves not to forget the supporters on 

the side line. 
 

 

 

 

 

STUDENTS ð PENSIONERS  

FAMILY GROUPS - ETC. 
 

Regular work 

Keep fit while you earn 

Catalogues for distribution 

Delivered to your door 
No experience necessary 

You'll be delivering for an established 
National distribution Company. 

Call now for more details. 
 

Errol on 

Ph 8462202 or 0272883772 
WWW.REACHMEDIA.CO.NZ 

 
Jenny Mills 
Principal 
 
 
 
 



 

Gymnastics Slip 

Please return slip to Office by Wednesday 20th May.  
I am able to be a committed coach for the Woodstock School’s Gymnastic team for 2016.  
 
Name ………………………………………...………………………………………..............................................  

Phone ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Child’s name (if applicable) ……………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Room no. ……………………………………………………  

Signed ………………………………………………………… 

 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

I wish to receive all correspondence from the school in paper form. 

Your name: ____________________________________ 

Oldest child’s name and room number: ___________________________ 


